
 

 

Dear Learning Family, 

It has been a very busy final week of the term here at Coton Green Primary School, the children have really 

enjoyed our Christmas activities and have spent time making some videos of a festive song for the whole 

community to enjoy and treasure.  

Our Songbirds, run by Mrs Hall, have also recorded a virtual carol concert for the residents of a local care 

home which has been so well received. We have also taken part in a Staffordshire-wide singing concert 

organised by Entrust which the Songbirds group have contributed to. On Thursday we were all able to join 

in with this virtually. 

On Wednesday, we had a wonderful Christmas dinner with over 240 dinners served and pupils really 

enjoying the crispy roast potatoes, traditional turkey roast with all the trimmings and even the sprouts! 

The kitchen staff have also made a delicious brunch today and I would like to thank them. 

On Thursday it was great to see children in St. Andrew’s get a special treat in the hall organised by the 

School Council and House Captains for winning the termly house-points competition. Well done to St. 

Andrew’s and thank-you School Council / House Captains – you are really making a difference! 

Once again, our Learning Family got fully behind our charity work with our ‘Christmas Jumper Day’ raising 

£ for Save the Children, a great achievement. Our PTFA have also organised a special treat and video 

message from Santa Clause himself. I would like to give my personal thanks to the PTFA for all they do to 

enrich the pupils’ experience at Coton Green. 

Within classes it has been good to see the children learning about Christmas and the Nativity and it has 

been great to see that links to other faiths and festivals of light being made in our assembly programme. 

The children have really enjoyed our new assembly programme with a theme of ‘Diversity’ and special 

thanks goes to Mrs Smith and Mrs Pursehouse for organising and delivering this.  

There have also been some Christmas themed food activities in our new studio. It was great to be able to 

work in a room which is designed for multi-use, including food preparation and we are really looking 

forward to all our children using this fabulous resource. Many thanks to Mrs Rawlings for organising this 

for all our children. 

The building work is now nearly complete and we are hoping, in the new year, to be able to run more 

events for both our children and our community. I would like to personally thank the builders, Fords of 

Blythe Bridge and also the ATLP Operations Department who have ensured that the building work has had 

very limited effect on the smooth running of the school.  

 

Once again, we are all facing restrictions due to Coronavirus and we have faced some real challenges here 

at Coton Green, with both staff and pupil absence. We do feel though that our proportionate mitigations, 

such as keeping pupils in their phase groups as much as possible and limiting adult visitors to school, have 

helped to limit spread and we have only had a small cluster of outbreaks that can be tracked from the 

community. We also now also have monitors of air quality in each classroom and this has helped ventilate 

rooms accordingly – while maintaining more comfortable room temperature’s.  



This has been a very difficult time for all of us and we are proud to have been able to offer support and 

signpost families to appropriate outside agencies in these difficult times. Safeguarding our pupils is always 

a priority. If you are worried about a child’s safety and well-being over the Christmas, period then please 

contact Staffordshire Children’s Advice and Support Service on 0300 111 8007. 

Thank you Learning Family for your continued patience, understanding and support. Please take some 

time to view our twitter profile which serves as a media record for you to be able to share a flavour of 

what has been happening in school:  

https://twitter.com/GreenCoton 

Finally, I would like to pay tribute to the staff here at Coton Green who have pulled together during the 

challenges posed this term. I feel lucky to represent a staff whose commitment to our pupils is second to 

none. I wish all the staff a very merry Christmas and know they will rest and spend time with their families, 

ready and refreshed for the new year in which we are optimistic to be able to share more in person with 

all of you. 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, Learning Family! 

Mr R Osborne. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

School Opens at 8.45 am 
Registers close at 8.55 am 

(Gates will be locked at this time and pupils 
arriving after this will be signed in late at the 

school office) Lessons end at 3.20 pm 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for Your Diary 

 
 

Tuesday 4th January 2022 
INSET Day – School closed for pupils: 

 
 

Wednesday 5th January 2022 
School opens for pupils 

 
 

 
                           Monday 25th April 2022 
                              Y6 Residential Trip 

 
 
 
 

 

 

A Gentle Reminder to Parents and Carers 

In line with continued Covid restrictions, Parents 
are kindly asked to please refrain from entering the 
school without prior arrangement with your child’s 

class teacher. 
We thank you for your co-operation during 

continued restrictions. 
 

 

https://twitter.com/GreenCoton


 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 

 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
The above website has been highly recommended as a useful resource for parents. Testimonials have 
been very encouraging in giving parents tools and advice to address behaviours and conditions such as 
anxiety. We hope you find this of good use.  
 
If you have any feedback from using these resources or would like more information, then please 
contact: pastoral@cotongreen.staffs.sch.uk FAO: Mrs Pegg 
 
Mrs Pegg – Pastoral Support 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:pastoral@cotongreen.staffs.sch.uk


 

Coton Green Primary School Dates 2021-22 

Autumn Term 2021 

 

Term ends: Friday 17 December 

Holiday: Monday 20 December – Monday 3 January 

 

 

Spring Term 2022 

Inset day:  Tuesday 4 January (ATLP Focus) 

Term starts: Wednesday 5 January 

Inset day:  Friday 18 February (ATLP Focus) 

Half Term: Monday 21 February – Friday 25 February 

Inset day:  Friday 8 April (ATLP Focus) 

Term ends: Friday 8 April 

Holiday: Monday 11 April – Friday 22 April 

Easter Sunday: Sunday 17 April 

 

 

Summer Term 2022 

Term starts: Monday 25 April 

May Day: Monday 2 May 

Half Term: Monday 30 May – Friday 3 June 

Inset day:  Friday 1 July (School Focus) 

Term ends: Friday 22 July 2022 

Holiday:  Monday 25 July – Friday 2 September 



 
 

COTON GREEN PRE-SCHOOL NURSERY  
Please see below for the dates and times of the Pre-School Stay and Play sessions 

 
 
 

KS2 (Y3-6) 
 

Children in these year groups can bring in money to purchase snacks at morning break. For the 
moment KS1 will continue with their free fruit options until we can incorporate them at the same 

time.  
We ask that you are patient with school as we try to open up this facility for all our children again. 

 
Snacks and drinks are listed below and purchased with cash only please 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Morning Break Sales 

Toast    30p       Veggie Stick  30p 

Cheese on Toast         60p Jam on Toast  35p 

Tea Cake   35p Half Bagel (toasted) 30p 

Half Cheese Bagel  45p  Oatcake with Cheese  60p 

Fruit Pot/Veggie Pot  35p Crumpet  35p 

Veggie Sticks   35p Scotch Pancakes 35p 

Small Water   30p Fresh Milk  25p 

Flavoured Milk   60p Orange Shot 85ml 40p 

Orange & Apple Juice  35p Hot Chocolate   50p 



 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

                                                                        MAIN MENU 

 

 

              

                                                                                 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

                                                             ALLERGY AWARE MENU 

 

Name                                                                                       Class                                                         Week 1 

Monday Hot Option 

Burrito 
Hot Option 

Macaroni Cheese (v) 
Hot Option 
Jacket Potato 

 with Assorted Fillings  

Ham or Cheese Sandwich 
Vegetable Sticks 

Tray Bake   

Tuesday 
Chicken Filo Pie with 

Mashed Potato 
Burger 

 with Potato Wedges 
Jacket Potato 

with Assorted Fillings 

Ham or Cheese Sandwich 
Vegetable Sticks 

Tray Bake 

Wednesday Roast Pork 
With Roast Potatoes & 

Gravy 

Quorn Roast (v) 
With Roast Potatoes & Gravy 

Jacket Potato 
with Assorted Fillings 

Ham or Cheese Sandwich 
Vegetable Sticks 

Tray Bake 

Thursday 
Beef Bolognese Quorn Hotdog 

With Potato Wedges (v) 
Jacket Potato 

      with Assorted Fillings 

Ham or Cheese Sandwich 
Vegetable Sticks 

Tray Bake 

Friday Golden Fish Fingers 
With Chips 

Quorn Dippers and Chips Jacket Potato 
with Assorted Fillings 

Ham or Cheese Sandwich 
Vegetable Sticks 

Tray Bake 

                                                                          Subject to availability 

Name                                                                                      Class                                                          Week 1                                           

Monday SD Five Bean Chilli Burrito 
(v) 

 

Jacket Potato 
with Baked Beans or Cheese 

Tuesday SD Burger 
With GF Bun & Potato wedges 

 

Jacket Potato 
with Baked Beans or Cheese 

Wednesday Roast Pork 
With Roast Potatoes, Vegetables & SD 

Gravy 
 

Jacket Potato 
with Baked Beans or Cheese 

Thursday SD Beef Ragu Bolognaise 
With GF Pasta 

 

Jacket Potato 
with Baked Beans or Cheese 

Friday SD Fish Fillet 
and Chips 

Jacket Potato 
with Baked Beans or Cheese 

Subject to availability 

*** Please remember school meals for KS2 now cost £2.35 per day *** 
Please order your preferred meal choices using the menu below or collect one from your child’s class. 

Can we ask parents in KS2 to please ensure that their children only order meals that they will be eating, as any 
meals ordered and not taken will still be charged by the kitchen. 

Thank you for your co-operation 
**We will be using Week 1 Menu Options this week** 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


